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2:00 – 3:30 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Ellawadi, Givens, Haddad, Lam, Mitzen, Valle, Vankeerbergen.
AGENDA:
1. Approval of 3-25-15 minutes 
· Givens, Mitzen, unanimously approved
2. Guest: Prof. Allison Ellawadi re: adding GE Diversity-Social Diversity in the U.S. to Speech and Hearing Science 3350 
· Panel has twice provided feedback that the course seems to be more about communication disorders (different types of disability, therapy, etc.) than the diversity aspect of disability in society. It is possible that the content is there but not teased out sufficiently in the syllabus. The group project further emphasizes the clinical aspect of the course. Also, the relationship of the course to the two GE expected learning outcomes should be further emphasized in the GE rationale. GE assessment plan should not be included in the syllabus. Professor Ellawadi will consult with faculty member and relay the feedback about the course. If the faculty member is not interested in teaching a course that fulfills the requirements of the Diversity—Social Diversity in the US category, then perhaps SHS will not apply again. Or, they will revise the course and the proposal to better match the GE expected learning outcomes.
3. Further guidelines for GE Social Science 

· Panel looks at draft assessment rubric developed by the Dept of Psychology for their Social Science-Individuals and Groups courses. This assessment rubric is part of the assessment report that the Dept is working on for the Assessment Panel. The trend in assessment is to use assessment rubrics and it is the hope of the Assessment Panel that rubrics for each GE category can be developed, approved, and widely used in the near future. If the SBS Panel wishes to develop further guidelines for the GE Social Science subcategories, it is necessary that these guidelines mesh with the assessment rubrics that will eventually be adopted. In the short term, this draft assessment rubric can provide a good springboard for the SBS Panel to start thinking about developing further guidelines for the GE ELOs.
· Some concern that further guidelines might be difficult to apply to all courses within one single department. The task becomes even more difficult if one considers all the various disciplines that might have courses in the GE Social Science category. 
· Suggestion to develop guidelines that address levels of achievement that should be reached for courses at different level (e.g., an ELO would need to be fulfilled at advanced level for a 4000-level course but at a more basic level for a 1000- or 2000-level course).
· It would be best to develop guidelines in text format because of the multiplication of tables that will appear in the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Operations Manual next year (GE assessment instructions for each GE category will include a table and going forward more GE assessment rubrics in table format will be added to manual).
